Unapproved Minutes
Langdon Heritage Commission 

May 7, 2014
7:00; Meeting commenced.

In attendance: Rita Gulardo, Lorraine Chaffee, Dennis McClary, Caroline Cross, Cliff Oster, Andrea Cheeney,                  Kate Holmes, Carole-Anne Centre, John Gulardo

Guests: Greg Cheeney, Hunter Ulf 
Minutes read. Motion to accept by Katie seconded by Rita.

Guest: Hunter Ulf’s of UL Architects, PC of Hanover, NH presentation: First part of meeting devoted to a presentation by Hunter. Hunter spoke about the following: 1. His background in architect including his jobs and emphasis on historical preservation projects     2. Dennis reviewed the signing of the contract with Hunter and what the contract entails   3. Hunter presented 2 options for the first floor layout both of which included the importance of fire safety, code requirements and ADA requirements and possible future access to the second floor which needs  to be  considered as we make plans for the first floor even though it may be many years before any work is done upstairs 4. LHC members discussed all the potential options and asked many questions. 4. LHC members gave the ok to Hunter to proceed  with drawing up plans for the first floor work. His plans and cost estimate are essential for our application to LCHIP  5. Hunter will submit the plans to the LHC for final approval.  
Treasurer’s report: 1.Kate reports bank account total is $15,700.27. 2. Dennis signed the contract with UK Architects for $9,581 for his services rendering the plans and bid package for the first floor.  $7,000 was received in grants towards this amount.  LHC will be billed for initial planning and then every 4 weeks during the construction period.
Correspondence: 1. Dennis received a call from Maggie who reminded us of the upcoming annual meeting of the NH Preservation Alliance. Dennis sent her an update on our progress of the Town Hall Project 2. Dennis will update Melinda of the NH Charitable Foundation on the progress of the funds granted to LHC. 3. LHC received an invitation to attend the NH Charitable Foundation annual meeting.

Website:1 Andrea is working with our web master Granite State Webs and will be adding new photos to the site in a zip file. 2. Kate recommended that we should consider using Constant Contact as a way to email all those who are interested in receiving updates from LHC 
Fund raising event: 1. The annual Restoration Run/Walk will be held on 5/17/14 at 9 a.m. at the Meetinghouse. Katie scheduled assignments with LHC members. Andrea designed the poster and will send out press releases and update all social media sites. 2. Dennis attended a LCHIP workshop 3. Andrea suggested that LHC consider getting a scanner so the commission can accept charge cards with the transactions going into the PayPal account.
Archival Update: Carole-Anne told LHC members that David Durling is extremely interested in helping in the archival room.  Carole-Anne suggested if anyone is interested in working in the room, to let her know what time and date is good for them and arrangements will be made. Caroline will contact David. Lorraine is available in July.

New Business: Carole-Anne mentioned organizing the Town Hall open house for Memorial Day.  Set up will be 8:00am and the ceremony will be at 9:00 am. Light refreshments will be served.
Motion to adjourn: 9:00 Katie moved, Rita seconded.
